### -SUNDAY MORNING WORSHIP-

"Jesus did not come to give us another religion. He came to give us Himself. When this truth becomes a reality, we are well on our way to a life of discovering the beauty and wonder of Jesus Christ."

WELCOME AND GREETING

Christopher Hemmerich

MUSIC MINISTRY SPOTLIGHT

Nate Anderson

**CALL TO WORSHIP** 

SONGS OF DECLARATION

Come Christians Join to Sing Come Behold the Wondrous Mystery All I Have is Christ

WOMEN'S MINISTRY SPOTLIGHT

Brenda Berends

PRAYER OF THANKSGIVING

Tim VandeGuchte

WORSHIP THROUGH GIVING

SONGS OF GRACE AND GRATITUDE

Sing to Jesus

\* Preschool/Pre-K children dismissed to Kingdom Kids

O Great God

YOUTH MINISTRY SPOTLIGHT

Bill Pirkola

SCRIPTURE READING

Ed Gordillo

THE WORD OF GOD

"Partners in the Gospel" Philippians 1:3-8 Christopher Hemmerich

LIFE GROUP SPOTLIGHT

Julie Cuthbert

### - EVENING WORSHIP SERVICE -

Sg Cru Team Report

### **UPCOMING SERVICES:**

Sept. 3 AM "Jesus Divides Rooms" (John 7:14-52) Hemmerich PM No Service

Sept. 10 AM "Grace and Truth" (John 8:1-11) Hemmerich 4:00PM Baptism Service at Chr. Ref. Conf. Grounds

## Prayer for Special Needs...

Pat Martinek - continued health issues Scott and Sue Rookus Kari Sikkema - continued treatments Andy VanDyk - surgery recovery Ann Yoder - shoulder surgery recovery

### MINISTRY STAFF

Christopher Hemmerich ~ Lead Teaching Pastor
Brian Felten ~ Pastor of Worship • Tim VandeGuchte ~ Executive Pastor
Keoni Hughes ~ Pastor of Student Ministries
Rock Campbell ~ Director of Men's Ministry
Peggy Campbell ~ Director of Women's Ministry
Jeff & Katie Kigar ~ Director of Jr. High Ministries
Hilary Beebe ~ Director of Children's Ministries

### **GRACE COMMUNITY CHURCH**

3500 New Holland Street • Hudsonville, MI 49426 (616) 669-6507 / Fax: 669-3395 • E-Mail: grace@solagrace.org

### **GRACE COMMUNITY CHURCH**

We exist to declare the liberating power of the gospel and demonstrate it in our worship, relationships and service.

AUGUST 27, 2017

e welcome one another as Christ has

SOLAGRACE.ORG

Visiting?

We are glad that the Lord has brought you this morning to worship with us. May He richly bless you, as we focus our hearts and minds on His grace and truth.

If this is your first time at Grace, we extend to you and your family a warm welcome! After our service we have a lively Bible Study Hour with many class offerings. Please stop by our Welcome Center in the foyer and we will help you find a class right for you and your children.

Thank you for coming – may the Lord's face shine upon you!

# Today at Grace...

### MINISTRY CELEBRATION TODAY!

Following the morning service, we will share and reflect on all that God has done and extend the invitation Bible Study Hour to everyone to join in the work God continues to do in us and through us. See the bulletin insert for a listing of the ministries represented.



### BAPTISM CLASS TODAY

We will have an outdoor baptism service in Lake Michigan Sunday afternoon, September 10 at the Christian Reformed Conference Grounds. If you desire to make public profession of faith in Christ through baptism or want to learn about baptism, Pastor Hemmerich will teach a baptism class TODAY following the morning service in his office. Please join us!



### New Information...

### ALL-CHURCH PICNIC

Our annual all-church picnic will be at the Christian Reformed Conference Grounds in Grand Haven on Sunday, September 10 at 1:30 p.m. Chicken must be purchased in advance and will be on sale TODAY and September 3. We will be grilling 5 oz. boneless chicken breasts for \$1.50 each. We will also grill hot dogs. Families A-N bring a salad; O-Z bring a dessert. The worship service and baptism begins at 4:00 p.m.



We have a Visitor's Coffee after our morning service in the Connections Room to allow us to get to know you better and share in fellowship and answer any questions you may have. We'd love to meet you and give you a free loaf of homemade bread!

There are many ministries and opportunities which occur on a weekly basis at Grace – many are listed in our bulletin. There is also a good bit of information on our website ( www.solagrace.org). As you seek God's direction, our hope is that He will direct your steps as you seek ways to serve Him.

### • FALL BIBLE STUDIES

Fall Bible Study sign-ups continue today for Women's Tuesday morning and Wednesday evening studies, and Men/Women study on Wednesday evenings beginning September 12-13. Check your mailbox or the Sign-Up Center for more information. Online sign up is available for the Galatians study at www.solagrace.org/Ministries/Men of Grace/Bible Studies.

### • TUESDAY TOTS HELP NEEDED

If you enjoy babies - preschool, our Tuesday Tots team is in need of a few more volunteers for this fall. These ladies have a great time fellowshipping as they serve the young moms in our church. We begin Tuesday, Sept 12- Nov 21, 9:00am- 11:30am. Please call Peggy Snellink (616-460-0336) if you can commit to every week, every other week or once a month during our schedule. or visit the Sign-Up Center for more info.

### • MILITARY MINISTRY FUND RAISER

Check your mailboxes for information about their sub sale that runs through September 16.

### • HOPE USA

Hope is...One mentor, one child, one hour each week. We have several children waiting for mentors at Georgetown Elementary School this coming school year. Mentors commit to one hour during the school day to e a friend and encourager to one student. You will be trained and given materials to use during your mentoring. Will you give hope to a child this year by becoming a mentor? Contact Jill Uthe at juthekidshope@gmail.com or 669-0323 if you are interested in mentoring or have any questions about it.

### CALLING ALL SINGERS!

Our choir kick-off will be Saturday, **September 16** from 9-11 a.m. in the Choir Room. Anyone interested in singing with the choir is encouraged to come! Please sign up at the Music Ministry table.

### Men's Ministry Kick-Off Breakfast

Men, join us on Saturday, September 23 at 8:30 a.m. as we hear from our speaker, Kevin DeVries. Please register and pay in advance at the Men's Ministry table by September 17. Cost: \$5.00.



### • Under Construction

This summer we have been completing many interior projects. We've painted several classrooms, installed some new carpet, AV equipment and this week began the Lobby wall project. They should be completed over the next few weeks. We want to say thank you to Dale Waite, Tom Dracht, Dave Mueller, Jim LePard for all their hard work on the wall, and Kaitlyn Halleck, Brittanie Halleck, and Faith Lamere for all their work in the classrooms.

### CONGRATULATIONS

The rose on the organ is in honor of the birth of Indie Kate Bolhuis born on August 23 to Dan and Meghan.



Prayer for One Another...

Solid Ground

~ Pray for true fellowship amongst the students

~ Pray for life transformation in our student body

~ Pray for leaders to grow deeper in relationship together

~ Pray for the protection over our schools

~ Pray for our students to be leaders in their communities

\$666,740

WEEKLY GIVING (8/20)

**ACTUAL** General Offering \$12,902

\$610.714

NEEDED \$19,610

"What I posses God owns." ~ Howard Dayton

SEPT. 3 -- Coordinator: Mouw, Tuinstra

K McConnell, M Litty, R Foster, E & K Hubach, M Barker

AM GARDEN -- Coordinator: Campbell

N Mast, S Kigar NO BSH

Year to Date

NO PM SERVICE

This Week. August 27-Sept. 3

• Young Adults Volleyball 7 p.m. in the GMC







